
Minutes of the Lake Region Shooting Sports Association 

Meeting date 12/12/12 

Called to order, a monthly meeting of the LRSSA club was held at the lower level of the Memorial 

Building in Devils Lake, ND. Club President Norm Howard called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 

Attending the meeting was Mark Stein, Rick Jorgenson, Jose Figueron, Darin McDonald, Norm Howard, 

Gary Ertmann, Lee Dannenbery, Lee Tanglin and Doug Darling. 

Secretary Report 

Mark Stein read the minutes from the meeting on 11/14/12. Motion to approve minutes made by Gary 

and seconded by Norm. 

Treasurer Report 

Rick reported everything is in good condition. We have been receiving money from the CCW classes. 

Discussion took place about new members and how many have not paid or renewed. Discussion took 

place on the about of shotgun clays we have on hand and when we should order more. Jose made a 

motion to approve the treasurer report, seconded by Mark. 

Membership Report 

Gary reported 154 members are paid. We need to remind members they cannot use the outdoor range 

unless they have paid dues. 

Old Business 

Sunday indoor shooting has started. We will update calendar and may have some conflicting dates when  

other events will need to use the range. 

Norm stated the Landfill work will continue so it is important for everyone to continue checking down 

range before shooting. They will also be working on it next year.  

4H air rifle and air pistol will be on Thursday from 6-9PM in January and February. We will be holding 1 

hour sessions and the classes are full. For kids to shoot air pistol they must have first completed hunters 

safety. 

Archery will possibly be using our indoor range on Fridays in March and April. Rick will check with Cindy 

to verify. 

New Business 

Gun show date will work ok on the 23rd and 24th of February 2013. Discussion took place on picking the 

best date and how and where to hand flyers out. Lee has been helping hand out flyers at other gun 

shows. Discussion also took place on if we can set dates earlier and if we can advertise more. Darin will 

check if we can get the same person to work security this year and Gary will start on the raffle tickets. 

Rick would like a 4H table set up again this year. 



The next CCW class will have to be changed to January 19th due to a conflict with a fishing tournament. 

We may not be able to take pictures, Rick will be gone. 

 

Norm and Doug discussed getting a quote for shotgun clays and check on a June delivery. 

Rick stated last weekend’s air gun tournament was very successful. We had 30+ shooters and the range 

was full, 16 points. 

Rick was at a 4H meeting in Jamestown. He is scheduling an air rifle tournament in Devils Lake on March 

16, 2013 and will do an air pistol demonstration. Rick stated there will be an air rifle instructor course 

held on January 5th in Devils Lake and to contact Cindy if you are interested. 

Election of Officers for 2013 

Darin nominated Norm for president, all voted in favor. 

Darin nominated Jose for Vice President, all voted in favor. 

Darin nominated Mark for Secretary, all voted in favor. 

Darin nominated Rick for Treasurer, all voted in favor. 

Darin nominated Gary for Membership, all voted in favor. 

Officers for the LRSSA for 2013 are all in place and the President picked a new combination for range 

locks. The number will be on new membership cards. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM. 

Minutes summited by Mark Stein  

 


